

Paul F Hope Via email Department for Transport Great Minster House 33 Horseferry Road London SW1P 4DR

Tel: 0300 330 3000

Web Site: www.gov.uk/dft

Our Ref: 257152 Your Ref:

DATE 10 June 2019

Dear Mr Hope,

Thank you for your email of 10 May about the Roads Classification and PRN Change Form in relation to roads in Manchester. I have been asked to reply on behalf of the Department for Transport (DfT).

The records of changes made belong primarily to an organisation called GeoPlace. The Council, in this instance Manchester City council, only need to contact DfT if they are seeking a new road number to be included in a submission to GeoPlace.

I can therefore confirm that DfT has not received a `Roads Classification and PRN Change Form' from Manchester City Council in respect of the A34 along Oxford Road, Oxford street, Manchester since April 2012.

Yours sincerely,

Jonathan Green North and Devolution Division